
 

  

Haverford High School Weekly Announcements

October 14 through October 20

Pinktober 

PSAT on Wednesday, October 16 during the day

Wednesday, October 16 -  The PSAT will be given during the school day. 

If you are taking the PSAT's please be here by 7:20 am you will take the normal bus you always take. 

If you are NOT taking the PSAT's please arrive at 10:45 am and proceed to Auditorium until notified to go to class.

Students will only have BLOCKS 3 and 4 starting at 10:51.

3rd Block 10:51am  - 12:51pm                              4th Block 12:56 pm - 2:22 pm

     1st Lunch 10:51 am- 11:21 am

     2nd Lunch 12:21 pm - 12:51 pm

Bus Schedules for students coming in by 10:45 am the schedule will be out by Tuesday, October 15. Please check the website. Thank you.

You will receive this message from the District on Tuesday, October 15

Dear Parents/Guardians,

The following explains how the School District of Haverford Township communicates with you in the event of a school closing, delayed opening or early

dismissal, and how to opt-in to receive text messages.

We will run a test of the system on Thursday evening, October 17, 2019 beginning at 7:00 p.m.

HOW WE COMMUNICATE

When the School District needs to close or delay opening or dismiss early we will communicate this message in multiple ways:

Using the contact information we have in District Notification System (SchoolMessenger), we will send emails, phone calls and text messages to

parents/guardians, faculty and staff. We do not usually activate the system to call after 10:00 PM or before 5:30 AM. If a decision is made between

those hours, it will be posted on the district website.



We will post the information on our website https://www.haverford.k12.pa.us/ and on Twitter (@haverfordsd)

Through the Media

WPVI 6 TV

FOX 29 TV

NBC 10 TV

CBS 3 TV

We will run a test of the messaging system on Thursday evening, October 17, 2019, at 7 p.m. You should receive phone calls, text messages, and emails,

which will say that it is a TEST message. You will not receive a text message if you have not opted-in to receive them.

TEXT MESSAGE OPT-IN DIRECTIONS 

In order to receive text messages from our system, we must have your cell phone number in PowerSchool, and you must opt-in. If you received text

messages from your school last year, you are in the system and do not need to do anything. 

If you have not opted-in either this year or in previous years and want to receive texts from us, follow these instructions:

    · To opt-in, text the word YES to 68453. You should receive a reply that says, “You’re registered 4 SchoolMessenger notifications. Reply STOP to

cancel, HELP for help. Msg&data rates may apply. Msg freq varies. If you are not sure whether you have opted-in, text YES to 68453.

If you text YES to 68453 before Thursday night, and you receive a text during the test, you are opted in and do not need to do anything.

If you text YES to 68453 before the test and do NOT receive a text message, it may be because we do not have your cell phone number in our system.

Please contact your building secretary with your cell phone number(s) and note which parent/guardian the cell phone number belongs to. 

Users may opt in to the system at any time during the year. 

You can also find School Closing information and delayed opening schedules on our website. If you have questions about the School District's message

system or your contact information, please contact your building secretary.

Thank you very much for your assistance with this communication setup and test.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ZEuOHb_cIaSj4Iy9h6uTjw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0QgaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGF2ZXJmb3JkLmsxMi5wYS51cy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAV9CgXUoZilxSFmpoYXllc0BoYXZlcmZvcmRzZC5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/EPp5tKXw6M8AQqLUl-Ih3g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0QfaHR0cHM6Ly90d2l0dGVyLmNvbS9oYXZlcmZvcmRzZFcHc2Nob29sbUIKAABX0KBdShmKXFIWamhheWVzQGhhdmVyZm9yZHNkLm5ldFgEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/7hYptrHMdgfbx4m0U4c8DQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RAaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGF2ZXJmb3JkLmsxMi5wYS51cy9hYm91dC9zY2hvb2wtY2xvc2luZy1pbmZvcm1hdGlvblcHc2Nob29sbUIKAABX0KBdShmKXFIWamhheWVzQGhhdmVyZm9yZHNkLm5ldFgEAAAAAQ~~


This week

Monday, October 14 -  Monday, October 14 Diaper Dry've will start. Please donate packages of new Baby Diapers, place in the Main office

Monday, October 14 - Science Olympiad will have a meeting after school in room 359. Be prepared with the membership forms.

Monday, October 14 -The Chess Club will host its first meeting on Monday, October 14th at 2:30 pm in the library. New members are welcomed. Come out and play

some pickup chess. We'll also share information about participation in the Main Line Chess League beginning in Dec. 

Monday, October 14 - Fordian - Monday, October 14, after school in room 224.  We need writers, photographers, designers, etc.  We need you!! Get involved by

joining the staff of the school newspaper.  Come to the meeting to sign up to write an article.

Monday, October 14 - Best Buddies - There will be a Best Buddies tennis game after school on Thursday from 2:30-3:30. Students in Best Buddies can stop by room

131 to pick up a permission slip. 

Tuesday, October 15- Tuesday, October 15 - Best Buddies - OJR Fall Fest Permission Slips are due no later than October 15th to room 131 

Tuesday, October 15 - Art Club and Fashion Club meet Tuesdays 2:30 - 3:45 in rooms 120 & 122. This is an open studio, all are welcome. Lessons, project help, and

materials are available. Mrs. Marshall & Ms. Talkin, sponsors

Wednesday, October 16 - Best Buddies -Pinktober Pretzel Sale orders are due to room 131 by Wednesday at 2:00 

Wednesday, October 16 - Wednesday, October 16 - The PSAT will be given during the school day. 

If you are taking the PSAT's please be here by 7:20 am you will take the normal bus you always take. 

If you are NOT taking the PSAT's please arrive at 10:45 am and proceed to Auditorium until notified to go to class.

Students will only have BLOCKS 3 and 4 starting at 10:51.

3rd Block 10:51am  - 12:51pm                              4th Block 12:56 pm - 2:22 pm

     1st Lunch 10:51 am- 11:21 am

     2nd Lunch 12:21 pm - 12:51 pm

Bus Schedules for students coming in by 10:45 am the schedule will be out by Tuesday, October 15. Please check the website. Thank you

Wednesday, October 16 -  Bowling Club will officially start October 16th immediately after school.  Anyone who has questions or concerns can contact Mrs. Keating

in room 222 before school, during homeroom or after school.

Wednesday, October 16 - History Club -There will be an introductory History Club meeting on Wednesday, October 16 after school in room 224! 

Wednesday, October 16 - Bowling Club will officially start October 16th immediately after school. Anyone who has questions or concerns can contact Mrs. Keating in

room 222 before school, during homeroom or after school. 

Wednesday, October 16 - Rainbow Alliance - Rainbow Alliance will hold their first meeting of the year after school on 10/16 in room 319. Members old and new are

encouraged to attend!

Thursday, October 17 - Student Senate Meeting- There will be a Student Senate meeting on 10/17 in Room 126.  The topic is Homecoming Planning.



Thursday, October 17- Senior Portrait Retakes - Legacy Photo will be returning to take Senior Portrait retakes today. Please make an appointment

with Legacy. 

Friday, October 18 - Friday, October 18 - Fords Fight for Life game at HHS vs. Marple Newtown Square. Fords Fight For Life are still taking

donations for this great cause. Thank you for showing your support!

 

Coming Soon  

Monday, October 21 Best Buddies - Boo Bash permission slips are due no later than October 22nd to room 131

Saturday, October 26 - ACT dates: October 26, 2019, Please (Register at www.act.org)

Wednesday, October 30 - SAT's without essay taken during the school day

Friday, November 1 End of the first quarter

Activities 

Art Club and Fashion Club meet Tuesdays 2:30 - 3:45 in rooms 120 & 122. This is an open studio, all are welcome. Lessons, project help, and materials are available.

Mrs. Marshall & Ms. Talkin, sponsors

Student Senate Meeting- There will be a Student Senate meeting on 10/17 in Room 126.  The topic is Homecoming Planning.

Writing Center -The Writing Center will be open in the Library after school every Wednesday from 2:30 to 3:30. If you need help with your writing, this is the place to

receive assistance. Thank you!

Math Center - WIll open every Tuesday and Thursday from 2:30 - 3:30 in Room 337

Need help with Math? Need a place to get your math homework done,  or a place to get some help with your math class? The Math Center is the place for you!

 

Guitar Club - Do you play guitar, bass or ukulele? If so, then come see if Guitar Club is for you!

Amps and guitars are available for those without instruments. Guitar club will meet in room 226 on Wednesday's from 2:30 pm to 3:30

pm. See Mr. Althouse for more details.

Writing Center - College Applications and Essay deadlines are here. The Writing Center is open on Wednesdays at 2:30 in the library

Yearbook

Order Your Yearbook Today and Save!

Attention Freshman, Sophomores & Juniors:

2019/2020 Yearbooks can be purchased now for an all-time low price of $60!

Go to: www.yearbookordercenter.com

and purchase your yearbooks now!

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/yiGRcACAxBgmQYyqqGNdHg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0QSaHR0cDovL3d3dy5hY3Qub3JnVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/vsi8SjaXonHTlD29btpR3g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0QjaHR0cDovL3d3dy55ZWFyYm9va29yZGVyY2VudGVyLmNvbS9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAV9CgXUoZilxSFmpoYXllc0BoYXZlcmZvcmRzZC5uZXRYBAAAAAE~


After 11/25/2019 the price goes up, so order yours today!

Seniors: Your books are included with the cost of your dues. This announcement does not apply to you. 

Congratulation to the following Students of the Month of September 

You make us H- Proud!

Emma Lonergan - Class of 2022- nominated by Ms. Goetz

Emma is a student in my 3rd block Honors Biology class. She comes in every day with a smile, ready to tackle

whatever is in store for her. 

Katya Eruslanova- Class of 2023 nominated by Mr. Wells

Katya has been the perfect addition to the Haverford High School family. She is an amazing student-athlete. 

Annalisa Berry, Class of 2022 nominated Ms. Moore

Her outlook is positive and her grades are commensurate with what she is capable of. I am so proud of her for the

improvement she has made from last year.

Holden Fadely, Class of 2023 nominated by Mr. Vettori

Holden puts forth a strong effort each and every day in my English class and is a good role model for the other

students. 

Dan Rutland, Class of 2021 nominated by Ms. Moore

Dan has started this year off with perseverance and determination. He comes to school every day and puts forth his

best effort. 

Grace Shoemaker, Class of 2021 nominated by Mr. Decina

Grace Shoemaker is an extremely dedicated student who is committed to excellence in the classroom. 

Connor Murray, Class of 2020 nominated Mr. Masino

 He has also shown great leadership in the drama club tech crew as both Assistant stage manager and Assistant

Technical Director. He approaches all of his duties with respect and kindness. 

Ava Zukowski, Class of 2020 nominated by Mr. Fein

Ava is a wonderful student in the class and always very engaged. She is incredibly helpful to her peers. She very often



helps the students sitting around her with various issues. 

New from transportation - Portal to track students school bus

The District is implementing the Edulog Parent Portal, a self-service app that allows you to track your child’s assigned transportation to and from their school to the

bus stop. Track in real-time your child’s bus’s position as well as configuring notifications to alert you when your child’s bus is nearing pickup or drop-off.

The Edulog Parent Portal is now available to parents and students. Parents/Guardians can use the app to get started today! Your student's id number (5 digits - they

use it for lunch) along with their date of birth is needed to register. You can download the app for both iPhone and Android models.

Parent Portal App Information

Parent Portal App Information (Spanish)

SAT Without Essay during the School Day, October 30th

WHEN:  Wednesday, October 30, 7:30 am

WHERE: Haverford High School

WHAT:  SAT School day is offered to the first 80 students that sign up in the Guidance office.

(For School day SAT, you DO NOT sign up through College Board) This SAT is the SAT without the Essay.

COST: $49.50 Please make check payable to Haverford High School

There are fee waivers available for free and reduced lunch students. Check with your Guidance Counselor. 

 PSAT will be given during the day on WEDNESDAY, October 16 AT 7:30 AM
If you are taking the PSAT's we ask that you be by 7:20 am

The day will continue with Third and Fourth block ONLY! 

3rd Block 10:51am  - 12:51pm                              4th Block 12:56 pm - 2:22 pm

     1st Lunch 10:51 am- 11:21 am

     2nd Lunch 12:21 pm - 12:51 pm

PSAT PRACTICE TEST can be found at the College Board or

Khan Academy websites.

https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10

https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10/practice/full-length-practice-tests

https://www.khanacademy.org/test-prep/sat/new-sat-tips-planning/new-sat-how-to-prep/a/full-length-psat-nmsqt

News from the Counseling Office      

Grade 12 - Senior Information

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Zxkxq5RoHW_Lzb7_pKx7fA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RdaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGF2ZXJmb3JkLmsxMi5wYS51cy9mcy9yZXNvdXJjZS1tYW5hZ2VyL3ZpZXcvNThiMTU4NDMtZjQzZi00NWEwLWI0MDMtN2FmY2FlNzhiOGFmVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/rBqQo7sYik5_PWeF8o3Uxg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RdaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGF2ZXJmb3JkLmsxMi5wYS51cy9mcy9yZXNvdXJjZS1tYW5hZ2VyL3ZpZXcvZjFmNTE0M2YtZTY1OC00OWI5LWIwZWMtOGU1MWY5MTU0ODNkVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/kuxYGwuQuRw2gFIfQPBSgg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0Q8aHR0cHM6Ly9jb2xsZWdlcmVhZGluZXNzLmNvbGxlZ2Vib2FyZC5vcmcvcHNhdC1ubXNxdC1wc2F0LTEwVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/E8-k6vXihWDe1_2s6eB-eA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RgaHR0cHM6Ly9jb2xsZWdlcmVhZGluZXNzLmNvbGxlZ2Vib2FyZC5vcmcvcHNhdC1ubXNxdC1wc2F0LTEwL3ByYWN0aWNlL2Z1bGwtbGVuZ3RoLXByYWN0aWNlLXRlc3RzVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/S1YBY091hZQFXi_dsJ4JpQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RsaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua2hhbmFjYWRlbXkub3JnL3Rlc3QtcHJlcC9zYXQvbmV3LXNhdC10aXBzLXBsYW5uaW5nL25ldy1zYXQtaG93LXRvLXByZXAvYS9mdWxsLWxlbmd0aC1wc2F0LW5tc3F0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB


9th, 10th and 11th grade information



Compliment or Implement Something New

With Little to No Additional Work

As college cost continues to rise and parent's schedules get busier, finding a better way to deliver important college financial information is getting harder to do. 

PayForED is offering a series of college financial aid events that could help your students and parents make better college financing decisions.

These free events are :

1/15/20 - Saving for College

3/4/20 -   Decoding the Financial Award Letter

These webinars will be recorded and available for a limited time after the event.  It allows parents who are unable to attend to still get this information.



Help your families get the information they need to

make an informed financial decision from a trusted resource, PayForED.

https://payfored.com/webinars/

Upcoming College Rep Visits

Here is a list of colleges that will be visiting Haverford in October. Please sign up in Naviance if you are interested.

 

Delaware County Community College Dual Enrollment

What Is Dual Enrollment?

The College’s Dual Enrollment Program provides eligible high school students the opportunity to earn college credits while they’re still in high school at

a fraction of the standard tuition rates. Interested high school students are invited to apply and participants are selected based on demonstrated

academic ability and motivation. Accepted high school students can take a maximum of 21 credits at the Dual Enrollment discounted price.

To enroll in DCCC dual enrollment go to https://www.dccc.edu/academics/programs/high-school-dual-enrollment

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/OmTHuGSIZIDupoeoToNOhA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0QeaHR0cHM6Ly9wYXlmb3JlZC5jb20vd2ViaW5hcnMvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/GnwaZmU8Vou5XSj9BnND-w~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RDaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZGNjYy5lZHUvYWNhZGVtaWNzL3Byb2dyYW1zL2hpZ2gtc2Nob29sLWR1YWwtZW5yb2xsbWVudFcHc2Nob29sbUIKAABX0KBdShmKXFIWamhheWVzQGhhdmVyZm9yZHNkLm5ldFgEAAAAAQ~~


Music department

Attention Band and Orchestra Students: you have one day left to register for the Band and Orchestra trip to Virginia

Beach, which is this April 17th through 18th. For all trip-related information, please visit HHSMUSIC.ORG. Thank you!

Marching Band Competition - at Unionville High School on October 19 from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm

 

From the Nurse

All 11th-grade students are required by the State to turn in a completed medical exam form from

your child’s doctor. This is a reminder to have this completed or a plan to complete by the first day of school. Please turn all forms into the School

Nurse. 

All 12th-grade students are required to have proof of receiving the second meningitis vaccine upon entrance into 12th grade. This is a reminder to turn

the proof of vaccination into the school nurse. All children must have vaccination by September 9th. 

Athletics
Weight Room - Weight Room is open after school on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays after school until 4:00 each day.

All sports forms are available online on the High School website or in the Athletic office. 

Congratulations! to the Girls Cross Country for making Delco Champs! Congratulations to the Boys Cross Country
team for they tied for Delco Champs. Both teams make us H-Proud!
It was a sweep for the Girls Cross Country on Saturday, October 5, 2019.

JV Girls were the 1st place team

1st place overall: Katya Eruslanova 

2nd place overall: Francesca Milius

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/x997ioKrQBguDAKnMmYXog~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0QUaHR0cDovL2hoc211c2ljLm9yZy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAV9CgXUoZilxSFmpoYXllc0BoYXZlcmZvcmRzZC5uZXRYBAAAAAE~


3rd place overall: Olivia Thompson 

5th place overall: Lindsay Orner

6th place overall: Nicole Rodriguez 

7th place overall: Paula Abruzzo

8th place overall: Audrey Pham 

 

Varsity Girls were the 1st place team

5th place overall: Maura Timoney

8th place overall: Katrina Miciek

12th place overall: Connie Katcavage

13th place overall: McKenna Loney

19th place overall: Ava McAnally

 

The boys Cross Country had an amazing day too.

In the Boys Novice Race, Quentin Ryan was 4th place
 

JV Boys were the 2nd place team

1st place overall: Chris Potter

2nd place overall: Stephen Lozano

4th place overall: Peter Leibrandt

 

Varsity Boys were 2nd place team

1st place overall: Mike Donnelly 

7th place overall: Ethan Fingerhut 

8th place overall: Josh Fingerhut 

11th place overall: Will Field

Please see the Haverford High School website, under Athletics for updated information.

 

FORDS FIGHT FOR LIFE GAME vs. Marple Newtown High School- October 18, 2019, 7:00 PM Game and dedication following the game

Shirts have been sold out. Thank you for supporting this wonderful cause.

The Fords Fight For Life Committee is still taking donations. Thank you again for all your support!



 

Fundraisers
 

Drama Club Fundraiser 
Monday, October 14 at Chipotle  from 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm

 

Breast Cancer Awareness Month
T-shirts sales start on October 1 only during homeroom in room 322

Will not sell during class time.$10.00 cash



Shirt Sizes - Small, Medium, Large, X-Large

 

Car Wash Fundraiser

Our annual car wash is one of our best fundraisers of the year. Please set aside some time on Saturday, October 12 to help out – the fundraiser runs from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Click here to sign up to volunteer at the event! (This link will take you to a SignUpGenius page.)

Make sure to wear your jerseys and Fords gear – and if you have any extra towels, sponges or buckets – please bring them

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/FpEBlx8hVfRuxqeAfolTVQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RjaHR0cHM6Ly9sYzEuc2hpdHJrLmNvbS9yL2UvUkxKN3BmbG40QWpTbTZQUj9yPWh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnNpZ251cGdlbml1cy5jb20vZ28vMjBmMGE0YmE0YTkyZWE1Ny0yMDE5VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/FpEBlx8hVfRuxqeAfolTVQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RjaHR0cHM6Ly9sYzEuc2hpdHJrLmNvbS9yL2UvUkxKN3BmbG40QWpTbTZQUj9yPWh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnNpZ251cGdlbml1cy5jb20vZ28vMjBmMGE0YmE0YTkyZWE1Ny0yMDE5VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB


 

 

Safe Arrival APP - Having Problems?
If you are experiencing problems with the Safe Arrival AP, please follow the steps below:

 If you have been experiencing issues with the app, please follow the below steps.  

The steps to perform this refresh are:

1. Open the SchoolMessenger app.

2. Go to the menu in the upper left corner.

3. Choose contacts.

4. Once in contacts, press the refresh button in the upper right-hand corner.

5. This screen will still show an error, but when you open the menu from the upper left the second time, you will have access to Attendance. Messages will also be
populated with all recent messages you were sent. 

6. At this point, your app should be functioning normally again. 

If you have not been using the SchoolMessenger\SafeArrival App for reporting absences but would like to, you can visit the information page on our website for
directions on how to start. 

Safe Arrival Information Page 

 

 

   

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/UNCa5gMbYOh6tBb_nHkyiw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RgaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGF2ZXJmb3JkLmsxMi5wYS51cy9kZXBhcnRtZW50cy9kZXBhcnRtZW50LW9mLXB1cGlsLXNlcnZpY2VzL2F0dGVuZGFuY2Uvc2FmZS1hcnJpdmFsVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAFfQoF1KGYpcUhZqaGF5ZXNAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The School District of Haverford Township would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be removed from our list, please contact The School District of Haverford Township directly. To
stop receiving all email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm: Unsubscribe

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/465Kefg3xdhuaUe2xN-zHQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfggPXP0RQaHR0cHM6Ly9nby5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tLyMvdW5zdWJzY3JpYmUvNDAzNC9hbWhoZVdWelFHaGhkbVZ5Wm05eVpITmtMbTVsZEFXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAV9CgXUoZilxSFmpoYXllc0BoYXZlcmZvcmRzZC5uZXRYBAAAAAE~

